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PUCT Substantive Rule §25.362(e)(1)(C) provides:  “The procedures adopted by ERCOT under this subsection shall include provisions for promptly responding to a request from the commission or commission staff for information that ERCOT collects, creates or maintains in order to provide the commission access to information that the commission or commission staff determines is necessary ….”  §25.362(e)(2) provides that PUCT staff shall not disclose information designated as Protected Information pursuant to the Protocols, except in accordance with §25.262(e)(2) and the Texas Public Information Act.  §25.362(e) does not require a protective order or confidentiality agreement in order for PUCT staff to exercise its right to promptly obtain Protected Information from ERCOT.  Furthermore, the rule makes clear that the ERCOT Protocols must be written to ensure that ERCOT can promptly respond to PUCT staff’s information requests, regardless of whether the requested information is Protected Information.
PUCT staff believes that §25.362(e) does not diminish the protections for competitively sensitive information provided by ERCOT to PUCT staff.  Essentially all that has changed is that the protections will be embodied in §25.362(e) rather than the ERCOT-PUCT confidentiality agreement that has been previously used.  Furthermore, the rule is a more transparent mechanism to apprise stakeholders of the PUCT’s treatment of confidential information than a confidentiality agreement.
In any event, ERCOT does not have the option to withhold information from PUCT staff simply because some stakeholders disagree with PUCT rules or orders, a point made very clear by Chairman Klein at the June Board meeting.  PRR 421 as drafted by ERCOT staff conforms the Protocols to new §25.362(e), and should therefore be approved in a form substantially the same as it was drafted by ERCOT staff.  
